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NASA has just completed the flight of Neurolab, a tremendously successful Shuttle/Spacelab flight to study how the nervous system adapts to the unusual environment of microgravity and how the nervous system develops in an environment without gravity. Scientific areas of emphasis included the balance system, orientation of individuals in their environment, nervous system control of the cardiovascular system, sleep and circadian rhythms, and developmental neurobiology.  Research in all of these areas will benefit spaceflight crewmembers and millions of people on the Earth.  Important data were obtained from the crew and from several species of animal subjects.  The scientists are now obtaining data on readaptation of the nervous system to Earth’s environment, and they will be spending the next year analyzing their data and preparing to publish their results for the benefit of the scientific community, the NASA community, and the general population.

But, knowledge is not based on single studies.  It is very important to continue this neuroscience research as well as research related to the loss of bone and muscle, nutrition and metabolism, pharmacology, and other disciplines important in space life sciences.

It will be important to have appropriate facilities and active investigations on the International Space Station (ISS) to study the effects of long-duration exposure to the microgravity environment on these same systems and to do important long-term developmental biology studies.

However, it appears that these ISS facilities, especially those for animal research, will not be available for years.  It is imperative that NASA’s life sciences program have continual access to flight opportunities in the time between Neurolab and the operational phase of the ISS to make spaceflight safe for astronauts and to provide benefits for people on Earth.

